
Lessard-Sams Outdoor Heritage Council 

Agenda Item Memo 

DATE: August 1, 2013 

SUBJECT:   Update: Biennial vs. annual recommendation study 
 Ralph Brown & Kirby Anne Pitman, Dept. of Administration, Management Analysis and Development 

Background:   
The Lessard-Sams Outdoor Heritage Council (Council), a program of the Minnesota Legislature, is 
responsible for gathering and evaluating proposals and recommending expenditures from the Outdoor 
Heritage Fund. By law, the Council operates an annual recommendation process (M.S. 97A.56). In its 
2013 session, the Legislature requested that a biennial recommendation process be considered: 

Sec. 3. BIENNIAL RECOMMENDATIONS STUDY. 
The Lessard-Sams Outdoor Heritage Council, in consultation with the house of representatives 
and senate committees and divisions with jurisdiction over environment and natural resources 
and the outdoor heritage fund, shall examine transitioning to a biennial recommendation 
process beginning with fiscal year 2016. The council shall submit its recommendations on the 
biennial process with its recommendations for outdoor heritage fund spending due January 1, 
2014, to the chairs and ranking minority members of the house of representatives and senate 
committees and divisions with jurisdiction over environment and natural resources and the 
outdoor heritage fund. 

The Council has asked MAD to facilitate consideration of the pros and cons of annual vs. biennial 
recommendations and prepare a recommendation for delivery to the ranking members of the 
committees and divisions presiding over the Outdoor Heritage Fund 

Suggested Motion:  This is not an action item so there is no motion 
 
Suggested Procedure:  Mr. Brown of MAD will provide an overview of the facilitation team’s 
understanding of their goals and their approach to reaching their goals.  They will respond to Council 
questions. 
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